
Fall 2022 Committee of Committees Meeting 
12/13/2022 12-1:30pm 

 

Present: FEC members Xiaoshuo Hou (chair), Jason Ohlberg (scribe), Oscar Perez Hernandez 
(scribe), and Dominique Vuvan (scribe) along with representatives from ATC, PC, IPPC, CEPP, 
CAFR, CC, FDC, AC, and CIGU. The meeting was hosted via Zoom. 

Introduction: 
FEC chair welcomed the college governance committee chairs and expressed that this meeting 
is a time for each committee to report on the valuable work they have done throughout the 
semester. It’s also a time to report on inter and intra committee relationships as well as the 
committee’s working relationship with the college administration.  
 
ATC: 

● ATC has looked at 8 tenure cases; the files are currently with the DOF/VPAA and 
Associate Dean of the Faculty Fehling 

● ATC reports that there has been a collaborative relationship with the DOF/VPAA office 
● The committee played a significant role in the DOF/VPAA search process 

○ Held interviews with each of the three final candidates 
● ATC will also play a role with VP of Finance and Administration/Treasurer as well as VP 

of Admissions candidates this spring 
● ATC also reported working with FEC on a potential proposal in the coming year 

 







● Continuing to work on National Assessment of Collegiate Campus Climates (NACCC) 
survey; students and staff survey were completed; faculty survey will be conducted in 
the spring 

● CIGU has been working on the campus name system, ensuring that the names 
students, faculty, and staff choose are used throughout the various IT systems on 
campus  

● Working on DEI/Accessibility policy on new buildings and renovations in regard to the 
campus Master Plan 

● CIGU reports good working relations within the committee as well as with administration 
 
CEPP: 

● CEPP has been working on the academic calendar; specifically, regarding a potential 
remote teaching mandate for the Thanksgiving break  

○ Working on a full-week break, but that still has several roadblocks 
● 7-year planning cycle to work on supporting faculty and staff in planning their vacation 

time 
● CEPP has consulted in the development of the HHMI working group to think about 

inclusive and equitable teaching. 
● CEPP has also worked on thinking about the way we evaluate and speak about teaching 

effectiveness 
○ including working on a training for students on using SETs 

● Assessment planning work as assessment director is also on CEPP 
● Motion to require Faculty to create and distribute a syllabus to students 

○ Syllabi are required to move a course through Curriculum Committee, but there is 
currently no formal language in the Faculty Handbook mandating the distribution 
of syllabi to students 

● CEPP reports good inter- and intra-committee relations as well as good relations with 
the DOF/VPAA and VPSA (student affairs), who are committee members 
 

FEC: 
● Busy fall semester 
● Committee replacements started over the summer 
● Completed all elections and appointments for the cycle starting in AY 2023-2024 
● Worked with IT on updating governance election software  

○ Deleting duplicate preference sheets 
○ Made changes to the software to prevent faculty members who have already 

fulfilled their service obligations from submitting duplicate preference sheets 
unless they want to volunteer for additional service 

○ Will continue to work with IT to allow people who volunteer for service to choose 
to rank only the committees they would like to serve instead of having to rank all 
the committees and to choose to make themselves available for either a year or 
the full three-year term. 



● Worked with President Conner and ATC on populating the faculty representatives on two 
VP Search Committees – VP for Finance and Administration and VP for Admissions and 
Financial Aid 

● Coordinated the nomination process for the Working Group on Inclusive and Accessible 
Teaching and Learning funded by the HHMI grant 

● Co-facilitated and coordinated committee chairs’ meetings with the three DOF/VPAA 
finalists and FEC chair was invited by President Conner to moderate the open forums of 
the three candidates  

● Hosted a COW discussion during the September faculty meeting on effective use of 
faculty meeting time and conducted a post-COW survey 

○ Worked with DOF/VPAA to explore ways to improve faculty meetings such as 
improving the technology for hybrid meetings and voting, leaving sufficient time 
for Q&A after the president’s report and dean’s report, change of venue, and 
bringing more deliberative items to the faculty floor 

● Hosted a faculty-only meeting on Dec. 9, 2022 on post-pandemic teaching and 
distributed the notes from the meeting to all the full-time and part-time faculty 

● Consulted and tasked by the DOF/VPAA to find out how to staff a potential IPPC 
subcommittee on space planning 

● FEC looks forward to working with ATC on possible changes to the Faculty Handbook 
language in the spring 

● Maintained positive inter- and intra-committee working relations 
 
 
Post-Report Discussion 
In the spring FEC will be holding informal review sessions of the college governance system in 
preparation for the formal review during AY 2023–24. FEC is planning a presentation of the 
current system during the first all-faculty meeting in February, and formally invited each 
committee to present a brief, 1-slide explanation of how the committee currently works, 
including but not limited to: 

● Functions and membership 
● Challenges and potential changes (e.g. necessity of the 3-year term, number of 

committee members currently required versus number needed, if divisional 
representation is necessary, if specific tenure status and rank is needed, if 
functions/charges can be effectively fulfilled, etc.) 

 
In response to the request, the idea was raised that this could potentially be accomplished in a 



● What relationship will NTT faculty have in the governing process? Many NTT faculty 
have voiced concern over wanting to contribute to meaningful service work 

○ This will be subject to whatever happens in the collective bargaining process 
● The idea of a credit system was raised; recognizing committee work and service that 

isn’t currently acknowledged for service 
○ This idea raised some concern over how a credit-based system would bring 

challenges of how credits are determined/assigned and how that relates to 
course releases granted to some service work 

● Discussed the potential for how serving as a replacement on a committee (volunteering) 
might count towards the faculty member’s next service cycle 

● While discussing reducing members on existing committees, the point was raised that 
the benefit of having more members on a committee is having various perspectives and 
sharing institutional knowledge to a larger number of faculty 

○ In response, it was stated that efficiency of committee work could potentially shift 
service burden to work that matters and has larger impact 

● Concern was raised over the increasing pressure on faculty at the Associate level to 
bear the brunt of the service load 

○ Consideration for how pre-tenure and senior faculty contribute to service work is 
important to the discussion 

○ This was echoed in how we currently elect faculty; Associate Professors 
disproportionately win these elections  

○ Some Full Professors have disengaged from service. Conversations are needed 
on how to re-engage members of the professoriate  

● Some committees might need to consider the reason for existence and consider how the 
work may be done in other ways 

● No matter how the review of the system takes place, it was suggested that it will be 
necessary to consider and delineate the actual problems before identifying potential 
solutions 

○ Math question: How many faculty are in the cohorts? How many do we need for 
committees? How many times are the numbers off?  

○ Values question: Which committees provide essential service to the function of 
the college?  

 
 


